## PASSING

or many people school provided not only a wide range of classes but also a variety of extracurricular activities. Among these activities were clubs. Many students belonged to at least one of the many clubs sponsored by faculty. Clubs gave students a way to pass time and a chance to get involved in activities which interested them.

Unfortunately, clubs were only allotted a half an hour about once a month during school to meet. Some clubs held meetings before or after school, but this often posed a transportation problem for some students, while others could not attend these meetings because of after-school employment.

Despite the small amount of time allotted for meetings, the clubs still managed to accomplish their goals and to provide students time to enjoy their favorite pastimes.

The largest club, the "Just Say No" Club, had so many members that almost the entire club period was taken up by the roll call. To solve this problem and to make the most of their time, the members elected homeroom representatives and class representatives. With the representatives attending the meetings, the club was able to accomplish their business agenda.

Other organizations such as the Future Teacher of America and the Spirit Club had to hold additional meetings in order to accomplish their business. The National Honor Society did not meet during the regular club schedule, but instead met monthly during school. Of course, the members of these organizations put in many hours of hard work both during school and after to sponsor events such as the FTA's Easter Egg Hunt and NHS's Christmas Ball and "Car Crash."